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Words cannot adequately describe my pride and my congratulations on the 50th 

Golden Jubilee Anniversary.  From the humble beginnings when we first shared 

facilities at the Pui Ching Middle School until today, the struggles and successes of 

the Science Faculty have been very significant.  I would like to acknowledge the 

support of my wife, Deanna, whose encouragement and prayers sustained me during 

my tenure.  Second the great fellow teachers such as M. H. Mok, William Choy, the 

late Jerry Barrett and many others also were significant.  Finally the hard working 

students, especially those whose interest in electro-chemistry and 

electro-plating.  Third, those scientists such as Professor Francis Ree of Livermore 

Labs and Professor Cao Lili of the Chemistry Department of Tsing Hua University 

who co-operated and co-authored research work with me. 

  

The recent growing co-operation between HKBU and those counter-part 

Universities in China and Taiwan have also been remarkable.  The achievements of 

the HKBU Science Faculty are a reflection of the dedication of its teachers, 

administrators and the Hong Kong community. 

 


